The E-Filing Portal 2013.03 Release will be available for testing as follows:

e QA Region 12/2/2013 by 8AM (framework upgrade only for FCCC and Clerk staff)

e QA Region 12/4/2013 by 8AM (enhancements and bug fixes for FCCC and Clerk staff)
e Test Region: 12/11/2013 by 8AM

e Production Region : 12/20/2013 at 8PM

The underlying software framework used by the portal, Microsoft .NET Framework, is being upgraded
to v4.5. As a result of this upgrade, thorough testing needs to be performed. This upgrade can be
equated to some of the updates provided by Microsoft that are periodically applied to your personal
computers.

We suggest exercising all the functionality in the portal to ensure that no unexpected results are
introduced as a result of this upgrade.

Additionally, as part of this release, software enhancements will be implemented such as:
Enhancements

e The Portal date stamp will appear on the upper left corner of the 1* page of each document
and will contain the filing reference number

e Filers will be able to remove payment account information

e Filings will not be able to exceed $3000.00 in total filing fees

e Clerks will not be able to delete a user that has actually updated any information in the portal,
but will be able to if the user has not updated any information on the portal

Bug fixes

e Filer Password reset is not successful for all filers
e Summons fees in filings sent to the pending queue do not remain in tact

Modifications to our list of upgrades will be posted as they occur.
End-user notes will be posted as they become available.



